

Cliddesden Primary School Headteacher's Newsletter Summer Term Issue 2

Summer Term Issue 2 23rd May 2019



On the 10th May Willow and Beech classes enjoyed a team sports competition. The



competition was run by the Year 6 children, with a little help from our specialist sports teacher Ms Costen.

All the activities were well planned and explained.

Everyone had a great time and enthusiastically participated in the events. Points were awarded for showing our sporting values and some additional house points were awarded for outstanding effort and determination.

Yesterday six children from Oak Class took part in a friendly hockey competition at Down Grange.

DIARY DATES SUMMER TERM

Monday 3 rd June	Summer Term 2 nd half begins 8:45am
Tuesday 4th June	Willow and Beech educational visit to Marwell
	Zoo
Wednesday 5 th June	New EYFS parent Meeting 6pm
Saturday 8 th June	Friends of Cliddesden Summer Fun Day 12 to
	3pm
Friday 28 th June	Year 5 Taster Day at BHCS
Monday 1st July	INSET day - school closed
Monday 8 th July	Sports Day at BHCS
Friday 12 th July	Key Stage 1 Music Concert 9:15am
Monday 15 th July	Rocksteadymusic Concert 2:30pm
Monday 15 th July	End of Term Reports to Parents
Wednesday 17 th July	Open afternoon 3:30 to 4:30pm
Tuesday 16th July	Oak Class Production
(please note this is a change to the date	Matinee - 1:30pm Evening Performance
previously listed)	6:30pm
Friday 19 th July	Year 6 Graduation Assembly 9:15am
Monday 22 nd July	Year 6 Leavers BBQ 5 to 7pm
Tuesday 23 rd July	Summer Term ends 3:15pm

PGL RESIDENTIAL

For current Y4 and Y5 pupils

Please note that there are still some outstanding instalments (£120 was due in April) for this trip. The next instalment of £120 is due on 2 July 2019, it is important that all money is paid for this trip by the end of the summer term please.

FRIENDS OF CLIDDESDEN NEWS

Please sign up to help run a stall at this year's Summer Fun Day if you are able. We want this event to be as successful as possible but need your help. The 'signing up' board is in the playground before and after school.

LUNCH

Picnic lunches will be available following half term break as well as the current meat and veg options on the menu. Picnic menu will be:

Mon - Cheese and shredded lettuce sandwich

Tue - Vegetarian sausage roll

Wed - Ham and shredded lettuce sandwich

Thu - Chicken mayo and sweetcorn wrap

Fri - Tuna mayo sandwich

Each day will include vegetable sticks and fresh fruit wedges plus dessert of the day.

We would ask that parents preparing packed lunches please be aware that we have some pupils at Cliddesden Primary who have very severe allergies. Because of these we have, for sometime, asked that no-one brings anything containing nuts.

We also wish to add **egg** to this request, for example egg sandwiches and meringues. If in doubt please ask a staff member or choose something else for your child's packed lunch.

Thank

STAFFING

We said, good-bye to Mrs Stores yesterday. After two years of working at Cliddesden Primary School she has decided to move onto new pastures and we wish her well. We will welcome our new Finance Officer, Mrs Wilson to the school at the end of June.

In the meantime, please note that Mrs Barker is on her own in the office. Please help with the added workload by:

- Leaving a message on the answerphone if the phone is not answered quickly.
- Money should be put in an envelope with the child's name, amount enclosed, what the payment is for and given to your child's teacher or placed in the red box in the school office.
- When permission letters are sent out please ensure these are completed, signed and returned as soon as possible so that reminders are not required.
- Emails will be read regularly so if you have a message this is a good medium to use adminoffice@cliddesden.hants.sch.uk is the address to use.

LOST PROPERTY

Please make sure your child checks the lost property box if they have mislaid something in school. I also need to reiterate that it is important that <u>any</u> items brought into school should be <u>named</u> so that they can be returned to their owner.

HALF TERM

The school wishes everyone a happy and safe bank holiday and half term break.

Kenneth Davies

Headteacher

To view diary dates and class pages, find out about our curriculum, read all about our events in school, view your child's homework tasks, learn how to stay safe on the internet and much more please visit our school website www.cliddesden.hants.sch.uk